
February 11, 2022

The Honorable Muriel Bowser
Executive Office of the Mayor
1350 Pennsylvania Ave., NW
Washington, DC 20004

Dear Mayor Bowser,

We write today on behalf of the Coalition for Nonprofit Equity, a collective of more than 600
District community-based nonprofit organizations. Our Coalition works to dismantle the
inequities created by a long standing history of funding and operational challenges through
collective voice and mobilizing for enduring change.

We request a meeting regarding the inconsistent, and at times, inadequate implementation by
District contract and grant-making agencies/offices of the Nonprofit Fair Compensation Act of
2020, which you signed into law a year ago. This legislation is integral to ensuring that nonprofit
providers are able to support their communities with essential services on behalf of the District.
Our coalition has been closely monitoring the implementation of this Act. In the midst of
performance and budget oversight hearings, we would like to share our findings and
recommendations with you and your executive staff. This includes specific recommendations for
OCP, grant-making agencies and Offices of the EOM.

Given that the nonprofit sector currently represents 26% of the District’s workforce; generates
$48 billion in annual revenues; leverages $1,347,000,000 in private funding; and provides deep
and meaningful social services to tens of thousands of District residents each day; we believe
you share our goal of a robust and stable nonprofit sector. We need your help to ensure proper
implementation of this law and a productive relationship between nonprofits and government
agencies moving forward.

We appreciate your time and consideration of this request and look forward to hearing from your
scheduler regarding an opportunity to meet.

Sincerely,

Coalition for Nonprofit Equity members who worked on and agreed to sign this letter:

Amber Pannocchia, Deputy Executive Director, The Musicianship
Angela Jones Hackley, CEO, Covenant House
Ana Natalia Otero, Co-founder and Executive Director, DC SAFE
Bridgette Stumpf, Executive Director, Network for Victim Recovery of DC (NVRDC)
Catalina Sol, Executive Director, La Clinica del Pueblo
Christy Respress, Executive Director, Pathways to Housing DC

https://fairchance.org/services/nonprofit-equity/


Corinne Cannon, Greater DC Diaper Bank
Cyndee Clay, Executive Director, HIPS
Dayna Minor, Executive Director, Associates for Renewal in Education
Debby Shore, Executive Director, Sasha Bruce Youthwork
Elizabeth Schurgin, Executive Director, DC Youth Orchestra Program
Ernest Clover III, Executive Director, DC Dream Center
Gabrielle Webster, President and CEO, Boys and Girls Clubs of Greater Washington
George Jones, CEO, Bread for the City
Gretchen Van der Veer, CEO, Fair Chance
Kelly Sweeney McShane, President and CEO, Community of Hope
Kim Perry, Executive Director, DC Action
Kim Rihm, The Training Source
Koube Ngaaje, President and CEO, District Alliance for Safe Housing (DASH)
Lauren Schweder Biel, Executive Director, DC Greens
Lupi Quinteros-Grady, President and CEO, Latin American Youth Center
Matt Breslin, Executive Director, Washington Inner City Lacrosse
Mazi Mutafa, Executive Director, Words, Beats & Life
Penelope Spain, Open City Advocates
Ralph Boyd, President and CEO, SOME, Inc. (So Others Might Eat)
Samantha Trumbull, Executive Director, Common Good City Farm
Stephen Hocker, Teens Run DC
Steve Glaude, President and CEO, Coalition for Nonprofit Housing and Economic Development
(CNHED)
Susan Punnett, Executive Director, Family and Youth Initiative
Tollie B. Elliot, Sr., Mary’s Center
William Drew, Executive Director, YoKid

cc: John Falcocchio, Chief of Staff
Kevin Donahue, City Administrator


